Farmington River Regional School District

Otis & Sandisfield 555 North Main Road, P.O. Box 679 Otis, MA 01253-0679 (413) 269-4466 (413) 269-7659 (Fax)

Thomas R. Nadolny Superintendent & Principal tnadolny@frrsd.org Michael Saporito Director of Student Services msaporito@frrsd.org Eric Jesner Business Manager ejesner@frrsd.org

March 12, 2020

Dear Parent/Guardian(s),

Farmington River School will continue to send home any and all information on the COVID-19 virus. I wanted to inform everyone that the school does have a plan in the event we need to close. I have asked teachers grades K-6 to develop additional Blizzard Bags that would total five days' worth of assignments. These should be going out within the next few days. In addition to that, I have worked with the teachers and Mrs. Flower, our Technology Director, to implement Google Classroom. This would be used for online learning grades 3-6. Grades K-2 will have assignments similar to Blizzard Bags. These assignments will be available in hard copies or could be emailed to parents/guardians.

Many of our students depend on our food service program. The Department of Education is in the process of obtaining waivers from the Federal Government to allow schools to provide a "grab and go" program, even if the school is closed.

I hope this letter provides you with some clarification in the event we need to close. As a preemptive measure, I have instructed the custodial staff to come in this weekend to thoroughly clean and disinfect the school. Staff will clean all common areas first, then clean and disinfect each classroom.

As always, if you have any questions, please feel free to contact the school.

Sincerely.

Thomas Nadolny

Principal/Superintendent